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Kick-off Ceremony of “Intelligent Robots for SEN Children Learning:
Robot4SEN” Project

To develop learning abilities and unleash the potential of SEN (Special Education Need) students, TWGHs Kwan Fong Kai Chi School
(KFKCSp), together with 30 special schools and tertiary institutions, successfully obtained a total fund allocation of more than $40,750,000
from the “HSBC 150th Anniversary Charity Programme” and was involved in the coordination and management of “Robot4SEN" Project.

The Kick-off Ceremony was held on 22 May 2017 at the Education University of Hong Kong, with the Hon. CHEUNG Kin Chung,
Matthew, GBS, JP, Chief Secretary for Administration, HKSAR; Ms. Kathleen GAN, Chief Financial Officer Asia Pacific, HSBC; Prof.
MA Si Hang, Frederick, GBS, JP, Honorary President of Hong Kong Special Schools Council; Prof. CHEUNG Yan Leung, Stephen, BBS,
JP, President of the Education University of Hong Kong; and Dr. Carrie YAU, GBS, JP, Executive Director of the Vocational Training
Council as officiating guests. The Ceremony was also one of the “Community-Organised Event for the celebration of the 20th
Anniversary of the Establishment of the HKSAR".

Dr. LEE Yuk Lun, JP, the Chairman cum Honarary Supervisor, said at the Ceremony that the Project was going to develop 60
learning software for intelligent robots in different subjects. The lively multi-media features of the robot will provide diversified
learning experience and multi-sense stimulation to SEN students. This helps enhance their learning motivation, concentration
and communication skills and thus increase their learning effectiveness. Various learning study competitions, training workshops,
experience sharing sessions and seminars will also be organised to the special school teachers to enhance their confidence and
abilities in using the robots as a student learning tool as well as establishing a common platform to promote the professional
exchange and sharing among the special school teachers. Robot-assisted interactive activities, demonstration and photo-taking zone
were also set up at the Ceremony. Guests were able to experience the application —

of intelligence robot in learning, and also the innovative outputs of the Project.
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photo-taking zone.
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Guests enjoyed the teaching demonstration of the Robots.
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Accompanied by Dr. LEE Yuk Lun, JP (left), the Chairman cum Honorary
Supervisor, the Hon. CHEUNG Kin Chung, Matthew, GBS, JP (right), Chief
Secretary for Administration, presented a souvenir to Ms. GAN, Kathleen
Chieh Huey (centre), Chief Financial Officer, Asia Pacific Region of HSBC.
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TWGHSs “Joint Secondary Schools Visual Arts Exhibition 2017”

TWGH:s “Joint Secondary Schools’ Visual Arts Exhibition 2017" was held between 8 and 10 May 2017 at the Exhibition Gallery, Shatin Town
Hall. The Opening Ceremony was held on 8 May 2017, with Dr. TAM Cheung On, Thomas, Associate Professor, Department of Cultural and
Creative Arts, Education University of Hong Kong, officiating.

Under the theme of ‘Life and Appreciation of Aesthetics’, a diverse range of over 150 masterpieces from 18 TWGHSs secondary schools were
featured in the Exhibition, covering oil painting, calligraphy, computer image, installation art and so on. Besides the aims at promoting the
exchange of ideas among students, inspiring their creativities and enhancing their aesthetic visions, the Exhibition also helped teachers
optimise the course module of Visual Arts. To encourage students’ creativity, some of the art pieces from the Exhibition were selected and
put together into an art album.

The “TWGHs Support and Award Scheme for Elite Sport and Art Students” was launched in 2014 to provide financial support to students
who are gifted in sports, music and visual arts to support ongoing training and participation in large-scale or international competitions.
An area was reserved in the Exhibition to introduce the Scheme and to demonstrate the creativity of the talented students.

The Hon. CHEUNG Kin Chung, Matthew, GBS, JP (right 3), Chief Secretary for
Administration, and Dr. LEE Yuk Lun, JP (right 1), the Chairman cum Honorary Supervisor,
experienced the novel project at the robot-assisted teaching demonstration zone and
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Accompanied by Dr. LEE Yuk Lun, JP (left), the Chairman
cum Honorary Supervisor, Ms. Ginny MAN (right), Vice-
Chairman cum Chairman of the Education Committee,
presented a souvenir to Dr. TAM Cheung On, Thomas
(centre), Associate Professor, Department of Cultural and
Creative Arts, Education University of Hong Kong.
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